&

SIERRA LEONE POLICE
PRESS RELEASE

BAN ON MASQUERADE (MASK DEVILS) AND OTHER ESOTERIC SOCIETIES STILL
SUBSISTS

IN 2018. THE GOVERNMENT OF SIERRA LEONE PLACED A MORATORIUM (GENERAL
BAN) ON STREET PROCESSIONS OF ALL MASK DEVILS AND OTHER ESOTERIC
SOCIETIES. THE BAN CLEARLY DIRECTED THAT WHOSOEVER INTENDS TO PARADE
THE STREETS OF FREETOWN OR ELSEWHERE IN SIERRA LEONE WITH MASK DEVILS
OR ESOTERIC SOCIETIES MUST EITHER SEEK THE EXPRESSED APPROVAL OF THE
INSPECTOR GENERAL OF POLICE OR TRADITIONAL LEADERS IN THE PROVINCES.

AWARE OF THE FACT THAT NEW YEAR CELEBRATIONS IN SIERRA LEONE ARE
USUALLY MARKED BY LARGE PROCESSIONS OF MASQUERADES AND OTHER
ESOTERIC SOCIETIES, THE MANAGEMENT OF THE SIERRA LEONE POLICE THEREFORE
WISHES TO BRING TO THE NOTICE OF THE GENERAL PUBLIC THAT NO SUCH
APPROVAL HAS BEEN GRANTED BY THE INSPECTOR GENERAL TO ANYONE OR TO
ANY GROUP OR GROUPS OF INDIVIDUALS TO PROCESS THE STREETS WITH
MASQUERADES AND/OR ESOTERIC SOCIETIES ON SATURDAY IST JANUARY, 2022, OR
IHEREAFTER.

CONSEQUENT UPON THE ABOVE, THE SIERRA LEONE POLICE IS STRICTLY WARNING
ANY PERSON OR GROUPS WITH INTENTION TO COME OUT WITH ANY MASK DEVILS
OR ESOTERIC SOCIETIES ON NEW YEAR'S DAY AND/OR SUBSEQUENT DAYS WITHOUT
PRIOR APPROVAL BY THE POLICE TO RESIST THE URGE AND ALSO DESIST FROM
DOING SO.

INTELLIGENCE OBTAINED SO FAR INDICATES THAT MATERIALS AND/OR OBJECTS
INTENDED TO BE USED FOR SUCH PURPOSES HAVE BEEN DEPOSITED AND
CONCEALED AROUND BERWICK STREET AND ELSEWHERE IN SIERRA LEONE.

LET IT BE KNOWN THAT WHOEVER OR WHATEVER GROUP OR GROUPS THAT

ATTEMPT/S TO BREAK AND CIRCUMVENT THE BAN WILL FACE STIFF RESISTANCE
FROM THE POLICE AND THE ORGANIZERS RISK BEING ARRESTED ON SIGHT OR
SUBSEQUENTLY: .

YOU HAVE BEEN WARNED!

MEDIAAND PUBLIC RELATIONS DEPARTMENT,

POLICE HEADQUARTERS.

GEORGE STREET.

FREETOWN.

FOR ENQUIRES AND FURTHER CLARIFICATIONS., YOU CAN CONTACT THE MEDIA
DEPARTMENT ON +23277361070 AND/OR +23277507955

DATED: DECEMBER 30", 2021.



